MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4th JANUARY 2012

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Mike Na Denise Sheard, Alan and Joyce Wood, Brian Bennett and George Roberts.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the November 2011 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full account of the balance sheet for last month with expenses of £196arising from electricity, site maintenance, prizes for MYA event, catering and water rates. Income had been £125 from catering, MYA entries and the Christmas Raffle. Current membership stands at 178 with 37 juniors. 60% of full members live within the East Riding county boundaries.

EVENTS

In December we had the Christmas dinner, which was enjoyed by all who attended. The list of events for 2012 is almost complete and will be issued in due course.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Following the death of club member Bob Underwood and the sale of his boats, Mrs. Underwood has very generously donated £150 to club funds. There was some discussion about how we could spend the money in memory of Bob, a brass plaque for a seat was suggested and also a larger clock for Brant’s Landing. The secretary has sent a letter of thanks to Mrs Underwood.

This meeting was the last one to be held at Broadacres as the pub has been sold to a brewery who will be closing it for a full refurbishment programme and it is to open again for Easter most likely without it’s function room. Several suggestions for alternative venues were suggested, the Beaconsfield, Ye Olde Star Inn, Bridlington Rugby Club and the Bull and Sun. These will be investigated and hopefully an alternative venue will be announced in time for the February meeting.

The secretary had escorted Arthur Brant, his wife and son round the lake during the New Year. Arthur gifted the original Brant’s Landing to the club as a thank you for allowing him to camp on site in his caravan. He was thrilled at the refurbishment and the family were so pleased that we have kept the Brant name.

The trip to the Northern Model Show is going ahead on Sunday 4th March and it is likely that we only have 3 spare places left. Anyone interested in going must get in touch with Norman Bunford or Ian Phillips as soon as possible.

   Alf Lee                                                                             Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                         (Secretary)

